## Breese, Robert

From:

**Edward Bates** 

Sent:

04 April 2017 16:03

To:

M&CP - Licensing

Cc:

**Judy Bates** 

Subject:

Disappearing Dining Club, 26 Newbury Street EC1

Dear Sirs

I am writing on behalf of my wife and I in respect of the new application for an on licence at the above address.

I would like to object to the granting of any licence whatsoever on the following grounds:

- As a local resident feel that any new licensed premises in the immediate area would have a detrimental our quality of life.
- Newbury Street and the area surrounding the premises is largely and increasingly residential, all these residents would be detrimentally impacted by the granting of a licence.
- Although the licence application is only until 11:00pm the amount of noise generated by customers leaving the premises would have a negative impact on working residents needing a full night's sleep.
- The number of customers smoking in Newbury Street would add to the litter outside the premises, no matter what provisions are made for cigarette ends by the premises, we feel they would rarely be properly used.
- The new licence and premises would not add anything to the quality off local infrastructure.

In summary we feel that the premises and granting of a new licence would make living in the this part of the city worse, rather than better.

If you require clarification on these or any other points, please feel free to contact me be email or at the address below.

Kind regards

**Edward Bates** 

Flat

Bartholomew Close

London